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1. Incidents: In May we were toned out for three incidents: smoke investigation, medical, and
a vehicle accident. CPVFD volunteers continued to support numerous other calls in Manitou
Springs this last month to help maintain our proficiency as a Fire*Rescue*EMS organization.

2. Grant (AFG) Update: NTR

3. “Memorial Star” Helicopter Training: CPVFD
and MSFD completed its annual training
regarding helicopter use for medical calls.

4. New Water Tender Acquisition: The new water
tender is close to being finished. It is projected to be
delivered prior to 16 Jun 12 and the annual Fishing
Derby and Picnic.

5. Probie Class: CPVFD has 3 new volunteers attending the MSFD Training Academy
“Probie” class. In addition, we have a fourth new volunteer who will focus on wildland fire.

6. Pump Test/Ladder Test: Engine 910 passed its annual pump test in early May. Thanks to
the Engineers for all the work they did to ensure we passed again. Engine 910 is doing well
despite being old. Our ladder also passed with the exception we have one rung that needs to be
replaced. Ultimately we will replace our ladders.



